
Please Vote no on SB 941. 
 
SB 941 as it is written goes far beyond closing a background check loophole for all private Sales. 
 
It puts a ridiculously cumbersome burden on temporary transfers/exchanges between long time Friends 
and neighbors who might want to lend, borrow or safe keep a Firearm for a time period. 
 
It will also encourage many trades and sales that now happen Legally out in the open with I.D. checks 
and Bills of Sale exchanged between honest Citizens, to go underground. Hidden in the shadows with 
the criminals. 
 
Just another unintended consequence of this "Feel Good" accomplish nothing Bill. 
 
More guns sold and traded than ever before without what most of us do now. A Drivers License checked 
and a Bill of Sale. 
 
To avoid the hassle of traveling, paying a Fee, and waiting for an undetermined time for a background 
check. Many people will start doing what you are trying to stop. No questions asked no I.Ds exchanged 
private gun sales! 
Thanks to this Bill I feel MORE GUNS WILL GET IN THE HANDS OF BAD PEOPLE! 
 
Do us all a favor and VOTE NO ON SB 941 PLEASE!  
  
Michael Oldham 
792 River Hills Dr. 
Springfield, OR 
 


